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CO-EDITORIAL

One of our members George Beal has very kindly designed a 'Logo' for us -
this is being discussed by the Committee at present, however, we thought
there may be some of you who would also like to take an hand in this idea?
50 please send us your suggestionS.e...

We would like to congratulate James J. Matejka Jnr, a member of our sister
society in the USA on being nominated to sign the Roll of Distinguished
Philatelists in Harrogate this year. He has formed a magnificent Czech
collection which was awarded a Large Gold medal at Praga 78. We look
forward to seeing him sign the Roll.

Congratulations also to Lindy James who has been elected Chairman of the
Sutton & Cheam PS.

John Whiteside will be visiting the Lincoln PS on 13 September 1979 to give
a display.

We hope you have found the Packet regulatioas helpful - these are standard
throughout the philatelic societies. We understand from Pat Oliver, our
Packet Secretary that some of you are not quite certain regarding the use

of Hawid Strips. Hawid's may be used if enclosed in a transparent envelope,
this regulation was formulated for the benefit of contributors especially as
stamps have been known to come loose in the packet. Contributors who wish
to use Hawid Strips only, do so at their own risk, and the CPFS takes no
responsibility for any loss.

Membership

We welcome into the society the following: =~

I.C.Chidwick(West Yorks); J.G.Webb(Bristol); Mrs A.M.Chilton(Essex);
G.Stanton(Bristol); C.W.Payne(N.Devon); W.E.Holt(Derbyshire); J.Schaff(Herts)
V.J.Kralicek(Auckland NZ); and R.T.Sawyer(Berks.)

Wants List

I would be pleased to hear from anyone willing to exchange wants lists for
mint (preferably unmounted) Czech stamps, with a view to mutual help in
filling gaps. My wants are mostly in the 1949-56 period, and my duplicates
mostly post-1956. I use S8G Europe 1, 1977 edition. P.E.ROCKE, 23 Andrews
Lane, Cheshunt, Waltham Cross, Herts. EN?7 6LE.

Exchange

A request has been received via the BPF from a Mrs Rufina Hill, 178 Divinity
Road, Oxford. "During a recent visit to Czechoslovakia I was asked by a
Czech Philatelist to be put in touch with English philatelists. He would
like to correspond (in English) and exchange stamps. His interests are the
British Commonwealth, and he could offer in return Czech or Eastern Europe
stamps." Name and address: Vladimir Ungermann, Ruska 48, 10100 PRAHA 10,
Czechoslovakia. Mr Ungermann works in the Czech Academy of Science where

he is in the Modern Languages and Dictionaries Department. Anyone interested
please write direct or contact Mrs Hill (a non-philatelist) for further
information,

Auction

This will be held on 20 October 1979, Members are asked to prepare stamps
etc they would like to submit to the Auction (minimum catalogue value of £1
per single item, or set of stamps) and to send them to Mr. E. Gorge, address
on front cover, between the 1st and 31st July 1978.

Members should indicate a reserve price for any item, should they so desire.































